
Winter in the Alpine House 

Since planting in the fall of 2015, the alpine house has grown and changed a great deal. In the 

beginning I was unsure of how plants would do as this is a completely new horticulture 

endeavor I was about to start. Throughout the winter I have made some changes and added 

plants that I felt would do well in tufa and sand beds. Although many of the plants go dormant 

in the winter and slow their growth, many of the plants in the alpine house still provide some 

color and texture. This is the case with Saxifrages, Androsace, Gentian, Dionysia and many of 

the South African succulents. Now that the days have been getting longer, some of the plants 

are beginning to wake up and set flower buds. The first to do this have been the Saxifrages. As I 

am writing this, many of them are just starting to bloom and look very happy growing in the 

tufa rock. Saxifrages are also some of the first plants to bloom outside in the gardens. 



 

Another plant that has been 

outstanding since receiving it from 

Mike Kintgen of Denver Botanic 

gardens is Dionysia aretioides 

‘Gravetye’. This unusual alpine 

from the mountains of Iran, has 

been blooming for almost the 

entire winter. Right now it has 

many flowers and buds and shows 

no sign of slowing down. The 

flowers are also very fragrant up 

close. Notice it growing directly in 

the tufa. 

 

I have also added precooled spring 

bulbs such as Narcissus, Tulips, 

Hyacinth, Crocus, Snowdrops, and 

many other unique spring 

blooming ephemerals. At the 

moment many of the bulbs are 

starting to grow and will begin 

blooming in the next month or 

less.  

I have also added a “mulch” of 

expanded shale into the beds so 

that the sand does not dry out as 

quickly. Expanded shale is often 

used in potting mixes or plantings 

for drainage and water retention as it holds about 33% of its weights in water and is porous. 

The color and look of it has also added some more character to the planting beds and matches 

well with the mural on the wall. If I end up growing tired or see that the shale is not a great 

addition, the shale is very lightweight and easy to remove. Flats of seed from various seed 

exchanges and collections from last summer are also growing in the alpine house. Stop by and 

check out the Alpine House any time Monday – Saturday 10am to 4pm and I will happily show 

you around. 



Below are a few pictures of the alpine house surrounded by the recent snow storm 

 

 


